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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT NAME:  RAM HOTELS  
PROJECT NO.:   16-21 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 95, BLOCK 2, LOT 37.1 
REVIEW DATE:   14 JUNE 2024 
MEETING DATE:  20 JUNE 2024 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: MECURIO-NORTON-TAROLLI-MARSHALL 
 

 
1. The project is before the Board for reapproval of a proposed site plan for a 112 room hotel. 

 
2. The project has a long history with the Town and was delayed due to litigation between the project 

sponsor and outside party.  The project last received conditional final approval on 4 October 2018.  
A copy of the previous resolutions are attached for the Board’s use.   
 

3. The Planning Board served as Lead Agency for the SEQRA review of the project.  No substantive 
changes have been proposed.  The previous NE Dec remains valid and can be re-affirmed. 

 
4. The previously approved SWPPP remains valid as the NYSDEC has not adopted the changes to the 

Stormwater Management Regulations.   
 

5. A stormwater facilities maintenance agreement is required.   
 

6. Status of approval from the Army Corp of Engineers should be addressed.   
 

7. The site contains habitat for protected bat species.  Tree clearing restrictions are proposed to 
mitigate impacts to bat species.   

 
8. All previously issued special conditions from the three previous approvals continue to be valid.   

 
9. The Town of Newburgh Town Board accepted the cost estimates for stormwater and erosions and 

sediment control.  Stormwater securities in the amount of $261,752.00 are required to be posted 
and an inspection fee of $10,470.00 is required. 

 
10. New Adjoiner’s Notices must be circulated.   

 
11. Orange County Department of Planning submission is required as the project is located within 500 

feet of a state highway. 
 

12. The Planning Board should discuss whether a public hearing for the site plan will be required. 
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
PJH/ltm

 


































